PFLAG Detroit Standing Committees (2018)

Chairpersons must be assigned on each of these committees the beginning of each year.  They will be responsible to report to the President’s Office as to their progress. The chairperson may add anyone on their committee. 

Sunday Meeting Setup Description    
Board Members (at meeting)










         
          2018
Place chairs and tables; 30 + chairs, 2 tables for the Library, and 1 for PFLAG materials. (If speaker needs projector/power point-arrange chairs towards coat rack, north wall to project.
Set up Microphone and Speakers

Set up Greeter Table – Make sure we have enough Name Tags, and Welcome Brochures

Go to Group Rooms – High School, Nursery, Sanctuary foyer for 1st time parents, boardroom. Inspect to see if we can use for support groups. Kleenex boxes in each room!

Selecting someone to read the opening statement at the beginning of the meeting.

Find out from the greeter how many new parents are present.

Count the number of people, subtract new parents and trans parents, and divide by 8. This will give you the number of rooms you will need.

Find the people that can facilitate and give them Group Guide Lines/Number signs.

General Meeting Display Setup/Material Tracking –
Larry Jack_

             


       2018




Make sure materials are available for attendees at meeting. Track all books and materials and order missing materials. The tubs must be stocked and ready for various outside functions and meetings other that our general meeting. Board approval for new material! (usually $300.00 +)

Program Speakers -       
Pam Hazlett (and Board)


       

      2018
This responsibility requires an ongoing effort to make sure we have future speakers lined up to speak each month at our general meetings. This job is not limited to the committee. Anyone may suggest a speaker who can then be discussed by the Board.

Speakers should also be informed ahead of time that he/she and a guest are invited to be our guests for dinner after the meeting.

The next step is to get a “bio” from the speaker with some personal info and a synopsis of their presentation. This should be then sent to the newsletter editors as soon as possible so the newsletter won’t be held up.

Check to see if they need any special equipment.

Speakers are welcome to attend the entire meeting or only the program from 4-5:00.

PFLAG Detroit Lending Library – 
Brian Drumm





        



       

        2018
Maintains our Lending Library. Books, DVD's and such are needed and recommended for our library.

Refreshments – 



Mike and Pam 



      


       2018
The person that has the refreshment table responsibility needs to set up before the meeting starts because the supplies are in the closet where the groups meet.

Supplies are at the church closet: cups for soft drinks, small plates, napkins, forks and spoons. One large box holds platters and bowls.

Coffee and tea table is being done only in the winter months, and sometimes the Church will leave their pot of coffee for our use. Be sure to clean up after the meeting and return.  

Coffee cups supplied by the church can be used.  We purchase one package (4 in a pack) of the same kind and put in their welcome center. 

It is very important to UNPLUG the coffee machine, power cord from wall outlet.  You will burn it up before it is discovered.  Even if you don’t use it, check to see that it is unplugged.  Sometimes the church will leave it on for us.  

Drinks and snacks as follows:

Soft drinks (regular and diet) normally we only buy Diet Pepsi, Pepsi, and 7-up. We found that the others types of drinks will expire before they are used up.  Also storage for these items is a problem. 

A variety of cookies or small loaves of cakes (purchased that day)

1 bag of trail mix

1 bag of Chex mix

1 bag of ice

Need to monitor the table to see if you need to replenish

Break down the table after the meeting. At that time check supplies to see what is needed for the next meeting.

Supplies purchased will be reimbursed by PFLAG-Detroit.

Cleanup – All garbage bags must be taken with you!  They cannot be left at the church because they do not have a dumpster.  Check the floor in Luther Hall.  Sometimes people drop crumbs on the floor and leave a mess.  You need to run the vacuum because the School uses Luther hall for classes and following night is the Church’s Yoga Class.   Garbage bags can be found along with a vacuum cleaner in the custodian’s closet.  

Helpline - 



Larry Jack



        

        2018
Persons need to have knowledge of other organizations and the ability to refer to other sources on anything the PFLAG Detroit does not handle.

Checking helpline messages.

Refer Business calls to the President’s Office.

Offering support and information to families and to LGBT people.

Answering questions and directing people to needed resources in the community.

Pick up the mail from the Royal Oak Post Office (bi-weekly)  
Larry Jack 

     
      2018
Review and disburse mail to appropriate individuals.

With regards to monies received, enter data into the Excel File and forward to Treasurer.

(Treasurer will determine which are contributions and which are Memberships. Not all people are members, but contributors. All will receive a newsletter but not become members. We do not have to send in money for contributors

Check to see if the box is checked NOT to send their name and address to National PFLAG. The default if none of the boxes are check is NO. 

Write form letters to donors acknowledging their donations to PFLAG Detroit.

Letter must contain a signature, the amount, the date, and Federal ID number.)

Social Secretary –       


Pam H.












  2018
Send thank-you notes for donations. Also, send a note to those who sign up as new members. 

Blank note cards are printed by Sir Speedy.

The following tasks have been shared accordingly:  

Write letter or note to first-time parents can encourage their future participation. It has been recommended that a first time facilitator be involved as they know what happened in Group. 

Stamps purchased will be reimbursed by PFLAG-Detroit

(Note: this job is not time consuming)

(please note that at the May 2012 Board Meeting, follow-up letters to first timers was discussed; it was decided/agreed, "In addition to writing follow-up letters to first time parents, the board concluded that facilitators taking other groups, e.g. Trans, Young Adult, General, should write similar letters to first-time attendees in their respective groups.")

Membership/Advertisers Renewal  - Larry Jack







      2018
Requires MS Excel, MS Word 

The first of every month print form letters for those persons that are due for a yearly renewal.

Print from letters for those that are 90 days from their due dates that have not renewed.

Print renewal forms for Advertisers.

Annually, count and print names and address of those that want to be part of National PFLAG’s database. Multiply by $15 and mail list to the treasurer for payment.

Newsletter –      



Larry Jack






                   2018





Internet, Email, MS Publisher 

a. Get speaker bio by the First of the month.

c. Evaluate and prioritize material

d. Edit material as necessary

e. Proof and make any corrections

i. Newsletter contains the Month and Year 
j. Email an electronic MS Word copy & Publisher file to webmaster for posting on our website and PENS. 

All board members should consider the importance of any article or function and submit to the editor for placement in the newsletter. Due to limited space, the article could be edited. Ask our editors for help.

Organization posting in our newsletter:  because of the cost involved, an organization my post in our newsletter, if we can post in their publications.  This exchange is also great for PFLAG Detroit to show we support the GLBT community.  

Those organizations upon approval of the board can provide their own flyer to be inserted at their expense.  Dates are very important as our newsletter for the next month is normally completed by the 20th. The organization should create flyer, once approved, and submit for attaching to the Newsletter.

User may use both sides of an 8.5 x 11 inch 20 weight paper. Weight is extremely important.  20lb paper will not bump up the weight and increase the mailing cost.  Maximum allowed for one newsletter will be two flyers.
Webmaster – Aaron Crowton


            2018
Requires MS Front Page, and working knowledge of Web Design

PENS – (PFLAG Email Notification System) – Aaron (Larry)



  




     2018
Requires MS Outlook, Plaxo, and a strong anti-virus program.

PFLAG Audit – 




Co-President



      



      2018
The Treasurer’s Office will provide copies to the auditor monthly: 1) deposit recap, 2) financial data report (prepared for Board), 3) Board Minutes, 4) check register, 5) e-statement.

The Treasurer’s Office will also turn over all documentation to the auditor in April.  This includes the electronic files for Quicken.  The check register maybe printed in event the auditor cannot work Quicken.  The auditor will check the records for proper receipts for checks written. Check the minutes of the meeting to make sure that board approved the expenditure. A final report is given to the board in June.

August Picnic & December Holiday Party – Pam and Board 









  2018
Both events are held in the main meeting room at Lutheran Church of the Master.  See a set up chart on the BMP (Board Member Page) on our website. 

Set up 6 tables for seating with 10 chairs. 

Two tables for food and one table for dessert.

Supplies are purchased at Costco of GFS, including:

White dinner plates and dessert plates.

White plastic tablecloths

Clear eating utensils, placed in baskets on food table

Large red plastic cups and Styrofoam coffee cups

Red/white check napkins for picnic, red and green napkins for holiday,

placed in baskets on food table.

For picnic, place center pieces (daisy in mason jars) at center of table. Flags for the buffet tables.

Place 2 on each table with (purchase) a white votive candle. Pam has used ant decorations and buys ant stickers at Michael's / Joann’s for the tablecloths.

For holiday party, we use glass hurricanes and candle holders (We need to purchase candles.), decorates with live greens from leftover tree trimming at Home Depot and need to purchase some live roping too.

PFLAG provides entrees, vegetables, potatoes and beverages. Everyone is asked to bring a side dish or dessert to share.

Awards, if any, are presented at these events.

Awards  Committee – 

Co-President’s / PFLAG Board







2018
 Giving out awards to persons that have shown excellence in PFLAG Detroit’s mission statement.  Awards are given out at the Pot Luck Dinners in August and December and can be done at our April Anniversary Meeting.   

Birmingham Schools Panel – 


Joe Thilman






    

      2018
1. PFLAG provides speakers for a panel each semester as part of their Health

Class and includes the subject of homosexuality. The point of this is to

understand better and put a face on homosexuality by hearing the personal stories of "real people".

a. The panel consists of a Dad, a Mom (of different children), and a gay and lesbian young person to tell their stories for about 10-15 minutes each,

b. The panel also answers questions from the students.

c. The most difficult part of this is getting the panel members, especially

dads who are available. We are working to get together a more organized

resource guide for available gay and lesbian students.

d. As far as the young people go, it is very important to make sure they are aware of the guidelines for speaking. In other words, there needs to be a preliminary "interview".

 e. If the student is new to the program we need to explain some of the

subjects to avoid when speaking, like religious and political issues (this

also applies to the adults) and graphic sexual information.

2. This program usually happens during the first 2 weeks of May and December on a Monday.

a. The district will contact us ahead of time to give us the scheduled dates.

b. When we send the names of the panel members, they will send them a

detailed letter with an explanation of the schedule and a map to get to the

school.

3. We are there for the entire school day depending on their individual class

schedule.

4. The panel remains in the same classroom and the students from each class come to that room. (Lunch is provided for the panel.)

5. We provide a different panel for Groves HS one week and for Seaholm HS the

next week, if possible.

Making Schools Safe - 

Joe Thilman (Larry Jack)





     


2018
Address any inquiries from youth from PFLAG hotline

Provide speakers for youth-related events

Attend GLBT youth events whenever possible

Advises on GSA formation

Promotes "No Name-Calling Week" program to school districts

Provide speakers (both adult and youth) for the Birmingham Sexual Orientation Panel

Provides literature and support for the well-being of GLBT youth

Attends GLBT youth-related workshops to gain insight

Attend the Silent Crisis Workshops.

Promote the annual Day of Silence

Putting a Human Face on Homosexuality – Joe Thilman

           



2018
Putting a Human Face on Sexuality (PAHFOH)  is a panel presentation, which is given mainly in churches in an effort to help people in faith communities who don't know or think they don't know someone who is GLBT.

The goal is to make our church communities more open and welcoming to our GLBT children and their families.

A facilitator introduces the presentation, gives a brief background and handles the Q. and A. period afterwards.

The presentation is given by two parents, a gay man, and a lesbian woman.

PAHFOH has been given in over 30 churches in the past 5 years.

(with regards to the Catholic church, this program is known as: “Always Our Children”)

Speakers Bureau – 
Pam H. & Board




     
   2018
Scheduling PFLAG Detroit to speak at other organizations events. 

Scholarship Committee – Joe Thilman/Michelle FP






2018
Following board election, form new committee of a minimum of three Board members. Committee should be comprised of an odd number of members in case of tie votes on individuals selected.

Appoint a chairperson.

Committee meets to review scholarship form and update, if needed.

Provide a copy of the updated scholarship form (if it was changed), and instructions to the Webmaster to include on PFLAG-Detroit’s web site, as well as to the Editors of the Newsletter.

Scholarship Applications will be accepted: from September to the end of May.  Applicants may write and mail in the form or use form on our website.  The electronic submission from the website will generate a form that is emailed to the committee chair for processing.  Make sure that the webmaster is aware of who these email should go to. 

Confirmation should be emailed to application that we have received their application and notification will be done in July.  

Chair provides copies of scholarship applications to each committee member.

Schedule meeting(s) to review and discuss applications or use emailing to discuss accepted applicants.

Chair presents committee recommendations to the full Board for approval.

Scholarship award winners are notified by letter, completed by Chair.

If possible, we could have the awardee(s) attend our August meeting and we could acknowledge them to the membership.

Letters are also sent to other applicants informing them they were not selected.

Public Library Project – 


Larry Jack





        
       

       2018
PFLAG Detroit has provided gay positive books for 100 public libraries in Macomb County and over 380 libraries across Michigan.  Currently the Project has over $3,000.00 in the fund to continue this project.  Unfortunately donations were made to this specific project and cannot be spent elsewhere.  The Chairperson needs to determine what books can be placed in our Public Libraries.  The project can be altered to put gay positive books in Public Schools library but in the past it was determined that fighting school policies could be difficult.  

Volunteer Committee – 



Larry Jack    






       

       2018
Finding those people that wish to donate their time to PFLAG. The board needs

to come up with jobs for these people. People that have checked the box on their

membership application will be sent to the person in charge of this committee.

Pride Fest Functions – 



Larry Jack
/ Allison











   2018
The Pride Fest Functions are held annually now in Ferndale and Detroit  

There needs to be at least two people participating to represent PFLAG-Detroit at each event throughout the day.

Tables are provided and PFLAG-Detroit offers material appropriate for the function and greets passing participants.

 PFLAG-Detroit does NOT sell merchandise at the booths. The pride fest promoters charge extra if you are selling something. The fee can be very high and lower the profit margin.  

You can put out a donation box. 

Our flag/banner or poster is a must, and it is good to have tape, scissors, rope, screwdriver and measuring tape on hand for small assembly.

We also have a Canopy, table, and chairs available.

AIDS Walk Detroit/Michigan – 
Board







 2014

Set up and handle the table for these functions.  This event is usually scheduled in September.  PFLAG Detroit can organize a group to walk and collect monies.  We normally man a table with our materials for the event.  

Diversity Functions – 
Larry Jack & Board








                                 2018
OCC 

FCA (Chrysler)
Beaumont Hospital (Cheryl Webster-Miller)

SOGI (at Oakland University)

U of M Dearborn

The Community House (Birmingham)

Oakland University

Mercedes-Benz

The invitation to participate comes by E-mail and spells out what is supplied and what is not. These functions are once a year and should have no less than two people participating to represent PFLAG-Detroit.

Tables and tablecloths are provided. We bring material appropriate for that function. Sometimes also include candy.

Our banner/flag or poster is a must, and it is good to have tape, scissors, rope, screwdriver and measuring tape on hand for small assembly.

These functions are fun to do and also rewarding.

Sales – 




Larry Jack/Dawn W./Allison W
       

                        2018              

Find articles for sale at our general meeting and pride fests. These items should be easy to handle and provide a profit.

Public Relations - 


President’s Office



             2018
Internet and Fax machine

Send periodic or monthly press releases regarding our general meetings to various local newspapers

Enters information on-line for Between the Lines' community calendar

Fields all interview requests with newspapers, magazines, radio, and television and directs them to the appropriate contact person

In the process of developing a procedure to handle interview requests

Ongoing goal of advertising PFLAG-Detroit and its mission

Send information to the Webmaster and PENS coordinator for processing. New email address 

board@pflagdetroit.org 
Liaisons to Other Organizations

Join their email lists, newsletter and see where PFLAG Detroit can become a better ally.

Affirmations – 




Michelle Fox-Phillips





2018
Equality Michigan – 




Michelle Fox-Phillips





2014

Metropolitan Community Church Detroit (MCCD - Michelle Fox-Phillips












2018      

GNA  –





Michelle Fox-Phillips









2018
Ruth Ellis Center – 




Pam Hazlett 








2018
GLSEN – 





Michelle Fox-Phillips









2018
PFLAG Detroit Family Reunion - 


Michelle Fox-Phillips











2014

K.I.C.K. -   





Michele Fox-Phillips









2014

Presbytery of Detroit - 



Aaron Crowton









2018
JGN - 






Judy Nave









2014




Lutheran Church Master  - 


Larry Jack





      

       2018
Holiday Baskets – 3 Christmas baskets are given to the Pastor and his Staff.  Usually a large basket for the pastor, and one for the secretary and one basket is shared by Parish Workers, Linda & Caryn.  We have a new Pastor, and recommend you talk to Jennifer the secretary to get an idea what to put in his basket.  Some items are bottles of wine, chocolates, Carmel Corn, Beef Log, cheeses and crackers.  A holiday item like an Angel or Snowman found at Costco around October are used.  These items usually come in packages of 3. Total $400.00 (2018) 
Palm Sunday - The church puts out several Palms for the Palm Sunday Service.  It has been a practice for PFLAG Detroit over the last 20 Years to donate $200.00 annually towards the purchase of these palms.  It is a tradition not a requirement.  This is a small way to say Thank You for FREE space to hold our meetings.  Viewing their newsletter could give you ideas to help out the church in other ways. 

LCM’s website has their newsletter online at 

http://www.lutheranchurch.org/LCM/Our_Newsletter.html
and should be viewed regularly for events that may conflict with our meetings.  The secretary does not always realize that committees schedule functions on our days.  They have always been accommodating if  we wish to use their facilities for an event.  BUT they need to be contacted.  

Facilitator Training - 



Tony DeOrio





       


       2017
Hold Training sessions as requested by board for new facilitators and refresher for trained facilitators.

By-laws Committee – 



Board




      


  2018
Appointed by the President / Co-Presidents every three years or as needed for the review of the by-laws to ensure chapter operations and business are being carried out in accordance with these By-Laws.

Responsible for the review of P-FLAG By-Laws and the presentation of proposed revisions to the Officers and Board of Directors.

Ensure that the scope and terminology referenced in the By-Laws are consistent with the mission statements and scope of P-FLAG.

Present any / all bylaws revisions approved by the Officers and Board of Directors to the chapter membership at a General Meeting to be held within a calendar quarter of the bylaws approvals (proposed add-on / leave off if not applicable).

Election Committee – 



Board / By-Laws








          2018
The Chairperson on this committee along with its members need to contact current board members who’s term is about to expire (see Board of Directors Contact list for dates) and ask if they will run again.  If not then it will be their responsibly to find replacement.  Begin this process beginning in September.  It will take 2 months for them to reply.  Excellent resource to find new board members is the Support Groups.  Listening to stories you can find what a person is passionate about and you can talk to them later about joining the board to promote a cause.  

Those Not Running for a term are on this committee – That body needs to elect a chairperson that will interact with the president’s office.  A slate of nominee must be sent to the Newsletter Editors, Jan 1st, to be published in the February’s publication.    Description is on the website www.pflagdetroit.org/BMP.html
Grant Writer – 




Brian Drumm




         2018             


Grants can be written on projects that are people orientated.

